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The Association has this year (2007-2008) consolidated many of the gains it had achieved in the early 2000s.  Our membership, both institutional and individual, has continued to increase, and we continue to lobby and consult with key government and professional agencies across the UK who have interest and influence on the development of Advanced Nursing Practice and related educational developments.  

The ANNPE is an increasingly influential lobby of HEIs and it is important that we continue to build on our work to date to ensure:

· The recognition of Advanced Nursing in the UK

· The implementation of Advanced Nursing in the UK
· The consistency of Advanced Nursing in the UK
· The provision funded, high quality Clinical Higher Education for Advanced Nursing in the UK

At our last AGM (2007) we set out an annual programme for the AANPE.  

· The AANPE would seek involvement in the Modernising Nursing Careers initiative.  
I am pleased to report that we have achieved significant representation in this initiative both national and regional level. 
· Undertake a national census of members.  
This has been achieved and disseminated.  I will be seeking further census work with the Association members in the following year with a view to increasing the response rate. 
· The development of a ‘Members Only’ area of the Website.  
We have achieved this – and will need to promote this facility for members in the coming year.
· That AANPE Members would be supported in their attendance at NONPF (USA) Conference.  
We have provided for two AANPE members attendance at NONPF and will be looking to support further members to NONPF and/or the ICN in the next

· The AANPE should respond to national consultations.  We have responded to the UKCRC Consultation , and the NMC Code of Conduct Consultation.  We failed to meet deadlines for the NMC and DoH consultations on Modernising Nursing Careers.  It is important for the Association to take a more robust approach to important consultations and this will be part of the Committees agenda in the forthcoming year.
· The development of a national OSCE resource.  
This initiative has been implemented but has received a very poor response from members.  We will be following up on this in the forthcoming year. 

· An AANPE web based directory of members’ expertise.  
This has not been actioned but I am pleased that I have received an offer from membership to initiate this in the forthcoming year.
· To continue AANPE UK networking and collaborations.
A key strength of the association is its lobbying influence, and its role in disseminating information upwards and downwards, thereby ensuring a national information network.  We have continued the Associations work in this crucial area and in the next year, the AANPE will continue with its agenda of lobbying and networking.  

At this year’s AGM we will be looking to new members joining the Committee, and election and/or re-election of existing Committee representatives.   I hope you will support these Committee representatives in the ongoing work of the AANPE.
I would also like to thank all those individuals, at all levels, who have supported the Association in its work, and I look forward to working with old and new colleagues in the next session.
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